
 

 

 
NZTR DIRECTIVE 

Horse Movement          Effective 8 June 2009 
 
 
At the 8 June 2009 Board meeting, the Board of New Zealand 
Thoroughbred Racing considered and issued the following Directive: 
 

Trainers who intend campaigning their horses away from their 
registered stable for a period of eight or more days must complete 
a Horse Movement Notification Form and send to NZTR prior to 
the date of departure. 
 
Additionally, for horses away from their registered stable location 
for more than 28 days, authority must be sought by the NZTR 
Board (in writing signed by the Chief Executive) for a trainer to 
operate more than one stable or for the horse to be transferred to 
another stable.   

 
To obtain a Horse Movement Notification Form, please visit 
www.nzracing.co.nz or email office@nzracing.co.nz  
 

 
Reason: 

This directive has been issued for the following reasons: 
 

• Knowing who is in charge of the horse(s) on raceday 
• Knowing the location of all horses in the wake of a disease 

outbreak 
• Making punters aware of the actual location of the horse(s) 
• Making NZTR aware of the location of horse(s) 
• In light of a positive sample, knowing the location of the horse(s). 
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Rule of Racing Relating to Directives: 

106(b) 
 
Every person commits a breach of these Rules who: 
[...] 
acts in contravention of or fails to comply with any provision of these 
Rules or any Regulations made thereunder, or any notice, direction, 
instruction, requirement or condition given, made or imposed under 
these Rules; 
 
 


